
THE PRESIDENT
OF THE

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

7 May 2018

Excellency,

With reference to my letter dated 4 May 2018 regarding the extension of the
silence procedure of the final draft of the resolution on the repositioning of the United
Nations development system, in the context of the quadrennial comprehensive policy
review (QCPR) of operational activities for development of the UN system, to 7 May
2018 at 1:00 p.m. EST, I have the honour to inform that the silence procedure has not
been broken.

The plenary meeting of the General Assembly to consider the aforementioned draft
resolution will be announced in due course.

I would like to thank the co-facilitators H.E. Mr. Sabri Boukadoum,

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Algeria and H.E. Mr. Ib Petersen,
Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Denmark for their tireless efforts in
bringing the consultations to a successful conclusion I would also like to express my
appreciation to all delegations for the cooperation and constructive engagement
throughout the process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations

New York


